
           
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED USE OF  

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) FUNDS FOR  
CITY OF ST MARYS’ FEDERAL FISCAL YEAR 2024 CDBG PROGRAM 

 
Notice is hereby given that the City of St. Marys will conduct a public hearing at 9:00 AM and 5:00 PM 
on TUESDAY, APRIL 8, 2025 at St. Marys City Hall, 11 Lafayette Street, Saint Marys, PA 15857 in the 
Council Room in the basement. The purpose of the hearing is to obtain citizen views and comments on 
the City’s proposed use of $311,178 in Federal Fiscal Year 2024 CDBG funds and to receive any 
complaints or grievances regarding the City’s CDBG Funds This meeting is accessible to individuals with 

disabilities and/or for persons with Limited English Proficiency. If you wish to attend and require special 
accommodations, please notify the CDBG Administrator office 72 hours in advance of the public hearing 
at (814) 781-1718 x225 or TDD 1-800-654-5984 or mpfeufer@stmaryspa.gov to make such 
arrangements.  
 
The projects proposed for funding and to be discussed at the hearing include: 
 
PROJECT     BUDGET 
 
W Oilwell Street Demolition   $15,000 
Brusselles Street Demolition   $29,570 
S Saint Marys Street Historic Preservation $25,000 
Center Street Sidewalks Phase 2  $185,608 
Administration    $56,000 
 
TOTAL GRANT REQUEST   $311,178 
 
The proposed activities plan for no displacement of any persons or affordable housing units. The activities 
will benefit 72.7% low to moderate income residents. 
 
The application is available for public inspection at St. Marys City Hall, Community and Economic 
Development Department, 11 Lafayette Street, Saint Marys, PA 15857 from 8:00am to 4:00pm. 
 
The deadline to receive written comments on the City’s proposed use of CDBG funds, and/or complaints 

or grievances regarding the City’s CDBG funds is April 18, 2025 and may be forwarded to: Matthew 

Pfeufer, Community and Economic Development Director, 11 Lafayette Street, Saint Marys, PA 15857, 
mpfeufer@stmaryspa.gov, via fax at (814) 834-1304. Additional information on the public hearing, the 
CDBG Program, and/or how to express any complaints or grievances regarding the City’s CDBG fund 

may be obtained by calling (814) 781-1718 x225 or through email at mpfeufer@stmaryspa.gov.  
 


